Minutes of the
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium

Wednesday, October 17, 2012


A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning consortium was held on Wednesday, October 17, 2012 at the Southeast Area Cooperative office in Beresford, South Dakota.  Members present were:   Tom Culver, Avon School District; Tom Rice,Gayville-Volin School District; Larry Johnke, Irene-Wakonda School District; and Jerry Joachim, Viborg-Hurley School District.  Also present were Jason Selchert, Coordinator; Bonnie Overweg, Dakota Academic; and Cheryl Johnson, Business Manager, Southeast Area Cooperative.

Larry Johnke called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.


Tom Culver moved and Jerry Joachim seconded to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2012 meeting.  All present voted yes.


Jerry Joachim moved and Tom Culver seconded to approve the financial report and payment of bills.  All present voted yes.


Tom Culver moved and Jerry Joachim seconded to approve the agenda.  All present voted yes.


Bonnie Overweg reported that she would be attending national USAC training in a couple of weeks.  If you have concerns about any of the erate funding, please let her know before she attends the meeting, so she can bring it to their attention.  All 2011 funding has been released.  She will begin posting 470’s sometime in early November, at such time as there is more information regarding possible additional members/course delivery options of the consortium  A discussion followed regarding services which are subject to erate:  any employee of a district is eligible for cell phone credit; a cell phone booster is eligible; some school messaging services might be eligible for erate.

Jason Selchert, Coordinator, reported on Mount Marty classes running smoothly; the system has been running without disruption this month; and no reported issues with teachers and hybrid courses.  He has provided training with Mount Marty on the Tanberg Content Server and is hopeful that this will lead to the possibility of expanding classes in the future.  After setting up another system in Gayville, Jason will meet with Bryce Knutson at Bon Homme before the next meeting to discuss the possibility of rejoining the consortium.  A discussion was held on dual credit acceptance by colleges.

Jerry Joachim moved and Tom Culver seconded to adjourn the meeting.  All present voted yes.  Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  Next meeting will be November 21, 2012, at the Southeast Area Cooperative office at 10 a.m.
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Larry Johnke, President




Cheryl R. Johnson, Business Manager

